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JSE AGRICULTURAL PRODUCTS MARKET NOTICE
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Date

23 September 2008
JSE POSITION ON THE BANNING OF SHORT SELLING IN THE US AND UK MARKETS

In the context of the concerns in the UK and the US markets over the short selling of financial shares and the consequent banning of short selling imposed in those markets, the JSE has, in consultation with the Financial Services Board, considered its position on this issue. 

The actions taken in the UK and US were driven by a number of factors which include:

· the unhealthy state of the markets resulting from the credit crisis. The UK’s Financial Services Authority (FSA) and the USA’s Securities Exchange Commission (SEC) in their statements on this issue emphasized the importance to markets of genuine short selling and point out that short selling constitutes an integral part of a healthy market. The extreme measures taken by the aforementioned two regulators were as a direct result of the fact that currently the US and UK markets are not healthy markets and accordingly require such measures; 
· the predominance of naked short selling in those markets;
· concern that there may have been manipulative activity and the spreading of false or misleading statements about certain financial institutions.

There are a number of factors that differentiate the JSE from the UK and US in this regard. They are: 

· The JSE’s equities rules regulate against naked short selling in that they provide that:

· A member may only enter an order on the JSE equities trading system or report a trade to the JSE equities trading system if the member has appointed a CSDP, has SWIFT connectivity as prescribed by directive and has taken reasonable steps to satisfy itself that, in respect of a sell order:

· a controlled client has evidenced to a member that they own the equity securities to be sold in uncertificated form and that such securities will be available for settlement on settlement date; or

· another transaction has been concluded which provides for an equivalent amount of equity securities being available for settlement on settlement date; or

· a satisfactory borrowing arrangement is in place which provides for an equivalent amount of equity securities being available for settlement on settlement date.

· the settlement procedures on the JSE, which are contractual, also make it unlikely that there could be naked short selling, because if no commit is made by the settlement agent by noon on T+3, the trade would have to be covered by the member who effected the trade.  In the US and the UK, settlements are rolled where necessary for a periods of up to ten days;

· the limited extent of the impact of the credit crisis on the South African financial services sector at this stage;

· the JSE’s surveillance capabilities which allow it to scrutinize trades down to client level.

Hence the JSE has no reason to believe that taking the same action in any of its markets as that taken by the FSA and SEC would be appropriate. The situation will be closely monitored by the JSE and should circumstances change, the situation will be revisited.

Should you have any questions in respect of this issue please contact Leanne Parsons on 011 520 7340 or leannep@jse.co.za or Allan Thomson on 011 520 7082 or allant@jse.co.za.
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